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In Reception this week the children have been focussing on the story 'We're Going on a Bear Hunt'. 
The children have enjoyed exploring all the different enhancement and challenges around the    
classroom linked to our story.  

We have been creating actions to help us re tell the story and we have even created our own story 
maps for the different sections of the story. We worked hard to identify the phonemes that we could 
hear in the words we were writing. We used our story maps to help us to remember the sequence of 

the story when we were re telling it.  

The children also enjoyed playing outside in the snow,   
having snowball fights against their teachers.  

The children have continued with their tennis lessons with 
West Lancs, really developing their co-ordination and    
agility skills. There were lots of brilliant listeners and the 
children followed the difficult instructions given. They were 
Pros!  

The children have also moved on their new phase 3 sounds 
this week and the children have been applying their phonic 
knowledge in their independent writing.  



 

St. Anne’s  

Catholic Primary School   

Newsletter 

Message from Headteacher  

  
Dear parents, carers, grandparents and parishioners, 
 
We take great pride in our school and the reputation our school holds in our community.  The school 
uniform is a visible outward sign of St Anne’s school community.  School uniforms ensure all children 
have a sense of belonging and identity regardless of socio-economic circumstances.  The uniform policy 
has been updated in line with Government guidance can be located following this link https://www.st-
annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/about-us/st-anne-s-school-uniform.  There are no changes to the uniform itself, 
the changes refer to the way schools communicate uniform expectations to children and families.  This 
will be clear when the policy is read.  Please remember the wonderful work that the PTA continue to do 
to enable families to purchase preloved uniform. 
The PE uniform is equally important to the school uniform and we know that children love their PE uni-
form.   
It is important to note that jewellery is not allowed in school.  
Congratulations to the children who represented the school exceptionally well in sporting competitions 
this week.  We are very proud of your achievements and your success.   
Holiday dates for 2023/2024 have now been approved by Governors.  We always try to coordinate our 
holiday pattern with St Bede’s to assist families across the two schools.  Please click on the website link 
to access the holiday pattern https://www.st-annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/termdates 
Please remember that we have a number of children in school who have nut allergies.  There can be no 
nuts brought into school as part of packed lunches.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Wishing all our families a wonderful weekend, 
 
Mr P Bates 
 
Headteacher  

https://www.st-annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/about-us/st-anne-s-school-uniform
https://www.st-annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/about-us/st-anne-s-school-uniform
https://www.st-annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/termdates
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Curriculum News  

Nursery  
 
Reception   
 
Year 1  

Year 2  See this weeks Spotlight. 

Year 3  

Year 4   
 
Year 5  
 
 
Year 6 
  

Curriculum News  

Nursery  the children have been learning about the Arctic, talking about what it looks like and the differ-
ent animals that live there!  The children have been using their wider vocabulary to describe the different ani-
mals using information they have learnt this week and their knowledge.   
The children were very excited to see some snow this week, we had a wonderful time playing on the field in it, 
it was great to link to our topic of the Arctic. 
 
Reception  See this weeks Spotlight 
 
Year 1 This week in Year 1 the children have wrote their own traditional tale about the story 
'Rumpelstiltskin'. They have used story openers, adjectives to describe characters and have tried so hard to 
remember capital letters, full stops and finger spaces. We have our very own authors on our hands! We have 
continued to look at L.S Lowry's work and we have started painting our Lowry City Collage.   

Year 2  . This week the children have completed their unit of work on money and have begun to learn about 
multiplication by grouping and repeated addition. They have been super learners! During the English sessions 
they have chunked, boxed, planned and begun writing their own innovated version of 'The Pirate Cruncher.' 
Their ideas have been amazing!! PE sessions have been great fun and a great chance to exercise away from the 
icy weather. They have played some great games - musical statues, across the golden river, and circuits - to 
practice their jumping and balancing skills.  In Science the children have continued to learn about living things, 
this week making posters to explain what animals need to survive.  The children are making great progress 
within Phase 6 of their Phonics programme. They have perfected the rules of adding the suffixes- ng and -ed. 
Well done Y2!! 

Year 3 "We have been looking at what life was like in Roman Britain, especially being amazed at the hypo-
causts (underfloor heating. In RE we are looking at the life of prayer in the life of Christ and in English we have 
been writing non-chronological reports about Romans - we can now write an introduction and conclusions. In 
PE we have been learning to sprint in relays - we learnt that the handover is just as important as the sprinting 
part itself."  

Year 4  have had a really fun week this week.  In Science we have carried out investigations using simple cir-
cuits.  We looked at how to make the bulb brighter, how to make the buzzer sound and make the motor 
move.  In PE we completed some more fitness tests and then practiced relay running in athletics.    
 
Year 5  have been exploring our Solar System, naming and ordering the planets.   They have then found fas-
cinating facts related to the different planets.  They've been developing their story planners to put together 
amazing science fiction story outlines, which will capture the readers imagination.    
 
Year 6  .We have been continuing to work hard this week on classic fiction in English as well as creating 
different types of silhouettes in Art. We also did some excellent research on the great explorer Sir Ernest 
Shackleton and his expeditions to  
Antarctica.    
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Star of the 

Week 

Mission State-

ment 

Oliver H  Max W  

Grace E  Emilie H  

Tom W  Georgia R  

William F  Evan  

Luna J  Mason m  

Clara P  Annie R  

Ava L  Fletcher A  

Madeleine S   Mia H  

Minha MS                                  Daisy B-G  

Joe D  Corie C  

Patrick P  Seren L  

Bethany Louisagrace 

Madison A  Seren H  

Ivy Primrose 



reminder about the PTA meeting 

Friday 3rd February - come along after drop off, we'll start around 9am. 
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St Anne’s Church Bulletin  

See below  
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PTA News-  

REMINDER 

 

PTA meeting –Friday 3rd February - come along after drop off, 
we'll start around 9am. 
















